REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 21, 2020
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Froeba, Geier, Gluch-Voss, Lindner, Prein, and Schultz present.  Brock was absent.

Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Kaila Fitzl, and Natalie Erpenbach.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No corrections or additions were made to the January 21, 2020 agenda.

 Motion was made by Gluch-Voss to approve the minutes from the December 17, 2019, regular Council meeting, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Kaila Fitzl gave an update on the splash pad.  Curtiss Lindner will be the city representative.  This has been referred back to the utility committee.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee – No meeting held.  Chief Kubista talked about sharing a school resource officer with Loyal Public Schools, Spencer Public Schools, and Spencer Police Department.  Gluch-Voss made a motion for Chief Kubista to continue looking into the potential school resource officer, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.
Finance/City View Estates-No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on January 20, 2020.  Gluch-Voss made a motion to approve Elroy Roedel and Kehly Scheckleman as board of trustees for the library, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky reported that they will be purchasing 3 new computers and the color printer has arrived.  Bobrofsky reported that 15,972 items were checked out in 2019.  Bobrofsky reported that a grant of $900 was received from the Clark County Community Foundation to purchase furniture.  Bobrofsky reported that beginning in February Clark County Extension will be using the library to offer a Strong Bodies class on Tuesdays and Fridays at 11:00 a.m.  Next Library Committee meeting will be on February 17, 2020.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.


Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held. 

Clerk’s Report.  Clerk Toufar asked that the February council meeting be changed due to an election.  Next Council meeting will be on February 25, 2020.

Bobrofsky made a motion to approve a bartender license for Carmen Englebretson, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Geier made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $45,994.30          
WATER UTILITY: $6,599.70
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $27,153.40
Seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.
Shannon Toufar, City Clerk, January 22, 2020
